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Good morning and welcome to the last newsletter of this first half of the spring term.  

 

Life has been busy around the school site with the delivery of the new music facility which is 

due to be built over the next half term.  Services are all now laid and everything is in place for 

construction.  Thank you to Mrs McAllister and Mr Walker for leading on this project.  

Without their hard work and dedication, the project wouldn’t be where it is.  We are hoping 

to put out a plea to the parent community for some help to put the finishing touches to the 

building next half term.  

 

Thank you to parents who supported the quiz last weekend.  You managed to raise £1500 for 

the school. Well done to year 4 parents for organising and running the event, especially with 

the technological defects you had to work with!  We are hoping all the technology in the hall 

will be fixed by our return after the half term break. 

 

The children are all excited to be buying cakes today following the cake bake. Again, thank 

you to parents in EYFS and KS1 for making the effort.  Any leftover cakes will be making their 

way over to the youth club at COGS this evening.  

 

Overleaf today, you will find information about Inclusion at Pyrford which is a huge part of 

our work here.  Whilst we have spent a lot of time talking about outcomes for pupils, a lot of 

work takes place with children and families to support all pupils in our school 

community.  Many think that Inclusion only covers pupils with SEND, however hopefully you 

will see all of the areas of Inclusion that we cover.  We are also currently training to become 

a ‘Trauma Informed’ school in recognition of the work  we are doing to support children and 

families who have suffered trauma.  

 

There continues to be an extensive amount of illness in school affecting pupils and staff.  I do 

hope that half term provides time for everyone to get well and recharge their batteries. 

 

Wishing you all a good half term break. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

15 February 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 

ONLINE BOOKINGS & PAYMENTS 

 If you pay by childcare vouchers, you still have the ability to top up with card payments by 
entering the top up amount to the right of the relevant product on the ‘View Products’ 
page. 

 If you pay by childcare vouchers, you should have been registered by the office which will 
allow you to book sessions without pre-payment.  Email t.williams@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 
with any queries on this. 

 Breakfast Club & Treetops - remember please to return the Terms & Conditions emailed 
to you. 

 If you need to change any booked sessions, this must be done via the office. 

 The menu for Treetops is on the school website under ‘Book & Pay’ or via this link 
Treetops Menu 25 February - 5 April  If you don’t make any selections, your child will 
receive the main course and dessert. 

 Even if your child receives Infant Free School Meals or Free School Meals, you still need to 
make menu choices on the system. 

 If you have any queries, please email c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk  We will aim to 
respond during the half term break. 

mailto:t.williams@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk
https://goo.gl/forms/zjGAhYdQ5lOCCqMK2
mailto:c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk


HOT TOPIC: INCLUSION 

What does Inclusion involve at Pyrford? 

The Inclusion Team at Pyrford work with a large number of children across the 

school.  Children may need support for a variety of reasons, these can include; 

additional learning needs, medical support, managing challenging situations both at 

home and at school, managing physical needs and managing sensory needs. 

Inclusion support work may involve 1:1 work with a teacher or teaching assistant, small group work or following a personalised 

curriculum or plan of support.  We use a variety of approaches to support children and these can include more creative or play based 

approaches. 

As part of the Inclusion provision we offer, we also work extensively with families in order to provide the best support possible to 

the children in our school.  

Who works on the Inclusion team? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are all children who are supported by the Inclusion Team on the SEN register? 

No.  Children may access support for a short period of time from the Inclusion Team and so would not be on the SEN register.  This 

is often the case for children receiving pastoral support.  

What does it mean if my child is on the SEN register? 

If it is decided that a child needs provision for a sustained period which is additional to or different from that made for others of 

the same age, they are added to the SEN register under the category of SEN Support. A one page profile and an individual support 

plan (ISP) will be written, ensuring targeted support. Parents and children are involved in this process and we review the children’s 

progress on a termly basis.  If we feel that sufficient progress has been made and a child no longer requires additional provision, they 

will be removed from the SEN register.  

What kinds of interventions are run at Pyrford? 

We offer a wide range of evidence based interventions at Pyrford. Interventions are used to deliver learning support as well as social, 

emotional and mental health support. More information can be found on the school website under the SEND tab.  

Children do not have to be on the SEN register to participate in interventions.   

All interventions are monitored by the Inclusion Lead and progress as well as cost effectiveness is measured termly.   

What outside agencies do the Inclusion Team work with? 

We use a range of services such as: 

 Speech and Language Therapy 

 Educational Psychology 

 Learning and Language Support 

 Physiotherapy 

 Physical and Sensory Support Service 

 Occupational Therapy 

 Behaviour Support Service 

 Education Welfare Officer Service 

 Children’s Services 

 The Virtual School  

 Advice and support from the school nurse 

 Advice and support from Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service (CAMHS) 

 

Before the school makes a referral to any specialist service we will always gain a parent/carers permission. 

Please see the school website for more information about Inclusion. 

Mrs Pollard 

(Wednesday, Thursday and Friday) 

Inclusion Lead (SLT) 

Designated teacher for Looked After Children 

Pupil Premium Lead 

Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) 

Mrs Newman 

(Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday) 

SENCO 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead (DDSL) 

Mrs Phelan 

  

Academic Support 

Mrs Hoare 

  

Pastoral Support 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead (DDSL) 



2019/20 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Wed 4 September Spring Half Term 17 - 21 February 

INSET DAY Thu 5 September Last day of Spring term Fri 3 April 

First day of Autumn term Fri 6 September Easter Holidays 6 - 17 April 

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November First Day of Summer term Mon 20 April 

Last day of Autumn term Fri 20 December Summer Half term 25 - 29 May 

Christmas Holidays 23 December - 3 January INSET DAY Mon 1 June 

INSET DAY Mon 6 January INSET DAY Fri 3 July 

First day of Spring term Tue 7 January Last day of Summer term Wed 22 July 

Maths of the Day at Woking FC 

Last Friday a group of marvellous mathematicians from Year 5 enjoyed an award winning Maths of the Day 
session at Woking FC. 

Aisha, Beau, Izaan, Matilda-Grace, Millie and Yasin were brilliant ambassadors for Pyrford Primary and 
demonstrated their skills with number and calculation by solving problems set by the Academy Players at the 
club. 

“It was really fun and it was really active,” said Millie “and I would definitely go again.” 

“The best part was when we had to practise our football skills and the leaders timed us” said Izaan. 

“I would recommend it for anyone who loves maths or who loves football.  We had a great day,” said Beau. 

The final word goes to Matilda-Grace, “I liked the training and helping them work out the prices for the café and 
I think it helped me alot with my maths because I’ve been working hard on my times tables.” 

A huge thanks to Woking FC for a fun AND mathematical day out and to Mrs Becker for accompanying the 
children! 



Squirrels  - Lucy Holliday for being kind and 

helpful. 

Hazel - Jahshai Bogusz-Kicinski for excellent 

effort in phonics. 

Beech - Thea Pitts for working really hard this half 

term. 

Chestnut - Thomas Wakeling for trying really 

hard with his independent work. 

Oak - Martha Stringfellow for always being a kind 

friend. 

Cedar - Finlay Hallows for working really hard on 

our Maths challenges. 

Hawthorn - Toby Clark for trying really hard to 

write neatly. 

Elm - Joseph Spencer for wonderful work with 

multiplication and division. 

Maple - Adam Hussain for a super effort with his 

writing about Krindlekrax. 

Birch - Rubens Bekker for trying so hard with 

short division. 

Alder - Lilee Patrick for fantastic effort in English 

all half term. 

Larch - Louis Hack for writing an excellent 

adventure story about Elfie. 

Cherry - Morgan Goslett for being a fantastic 

member of Cherry class! 

Willow - Jacob Brockway for great reasoning and 

problem solving with fractions. 

Sycamore - Nell Hunter for doing a fantastic 

investigation in Science and working well as part 

of a team. 

Laurel - Lily Passant for doing a fantastic 

investigation in Science and working well as part 

of a team. 

Holly - Hasan Ali for working well in a team doing 

a great Science investigation. 

SQUIRRELS NURSERY 

Applications now open for September 2019 - closing date 11 March 

Tours of the nursery are taking place on Thursday mornings until the closing date.  If you 

are interested please email Mrs Murray on s.murray@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

mailto:s.murray@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk


SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Spring Half term 18 - 22 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Thu 28 February  

Yr 1 to Windsor Castle Tue 5 March  

World Book Day Pyjama Mufti Day Thu 7 March  

SEN Parents’ Meetings Tue 12 March 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 14 March  

Spring Term Parents’ Meetings Tue 19 March 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 5 to the Mosque Thu 21 March  

Spring Term Parents’ Meetings Thu 21 March 15:30 - 19:30 

PTA Mufti Day Fri 29 Mar  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Mon 1 - Wed 3 April  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 5 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 5 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April  

First Day of Summer Term Tue 23 April  

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 29 April  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Wed 1 May  

Bag2School collection Fri 3 May  

PTA Fun Run Fri 3 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 6 May  

Yr 3 Residential to Henley Fort Tue 7 - Wed 8 May  

SATs Week 13 - 17 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 14 - Fri 17 May  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Workshop Wed 22 May  

Summer Half term 27 - 31 May  

INSET Day Mon 3 June  

Foundation Stage & KS1 Sports Day Wed 5 June morning 

KS2 Sports Day Fri 7 June morning 

Primary Music Festival Mon 10 June 16:00 -  20:00 

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Tue 11 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 12 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 13 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Liddington Hall Mon 17 - Fri 21 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Tue 18 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 19 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Thu 27 June  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 2 and/or Wed 3 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 4 July  

PTA Family BBQ Fri 5 July  

Brass Summer Concert at CoGS Sat 6 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 






